
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Newsletter Term 2 Week 4 11th May 2017 

Templestowe Heights Primary School Values  
 

Persistence       Respect       Courage        Responsibility  
ȰÉÎÓÐÉÒÉÎÇ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÒÓ ÆÏÒ ÌÉÆÅȱ  

Friday 12 th May 

-ÏÔÈÅÒȭÓ $ÁÙ (ÏÔ #ÈÏÃÏÌÁÔÅ -ÏÒÎÉÎÇ ɀ From 8.00am 

MotÈÅÒȭÓ $ÁÙ 3ÔÁÌÌ 
 

PPRRIINNCCIIPPAALLΩΩSS  RREEPPOORRTT  
Our chicks 

As of last week our hatched chicks arrived at Templestowe College 
ό¢/ύ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǿŜƭƭ ƭƻƻƪŜŘ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊŜ ƻŦ ¢/Ωǎ Animal 
Care students. This is a very exciting time as this student voice 
initiative has become a reality. In approximately 40 days the chicks will 
be big and strong enough to live in our chicken coop. Some of our 
Student Voice Ambassadors (Junior School Council and Enviro Leaders) 
met the chicks on Wednesday during lunchtime. Each week our students will visit TC to see our chicks and learn from 
the TC students. Below is the web link to see daily photos of our chicks growing. 

 https://skuellaj.wixsite.com/chicks  

aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ .ǊŜŀƪfast 

¢ƻƳƻǊǊƻǿ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ уŀƳ ƻƴǿŀǊŘǎ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻǎǘƛƴƎ ŀ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ƴǳƭǘƛ-purpose room. 
There will be hot chocolate and a treat served by some of our dedicated staff. Afterwards we encourage children to 
show their mother or special adult their classrooms. 

Story Time commenced 

On Friday, our weekly Story Time sessions commenced. These free sessions run from 2:00 - 2:45pm every Friday 
throughout terms 2 and 3. Any pre-school aged child (accompanied by an adult) is able to attend. During these 
sessions children will participate in a planned literacy lesson delivered by one of our amazing Foundation teachers 
Amy Williams and Cassie Dykstra. It is a great opportunity for any pre-school aged child to gain confidence when 
transitioning into primary school.  

Passion Learning in year 5/6 

As part of our commitment to providing high quality learning opportunities and experiences we have commenced a 
Passion Learning program. Our year 5/6 students were asked what they were passionate about and would like to 
investigate. The results were recorded on postit notes and after collating the responses it was evident that there 
were eight key ideas that our students were curious to learn more about. For one session each week the students 
will be in small groups to learn through investigating an area or concept they identified as being passionate about. 
There has certainly been a real buzz during these sessions. The students have had an opportunity to learn about 
Lego robotics engineering, 3D printing, Garage band, cooking, craft, woodwork, photography and script writing and 
drama performance. 

 

9850 1796 

BOOK FAIR  

Begins this 

Tuesday 18th  

May 

2.00pm to 

2.45 pm 

https://skuellaj.wixsite.com/chicks


 

Save the date in your diary ς Education Week (Open Day and Night) 

On Wednesday 24th May we will be celebrating Education Week with an open day as well as an open night. During 
the day, our school will be open for parents, guardians and members of our community to come along and see our 
curriculum programs in action. Our open night will commence at 6:30pm by our band performing and students will 
have the opportunity to participate in activities in every classroom with their families. A flyer is attached to this email 
with some key information. 

Happy May 11th Day 
Always wanting to make a big deal about himself, Mr Veal 
celebrated his birthday with our three students that also 
share the same date. Well done to Marie (1/2D), Dan (3/4T) 
and Kara (5/6N) who were polite enough not to ask Mr Veal 
how old he was turning. 
 

 

Rhys Coulson 

Principal 

 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2017 

Term 2 

Friday 12 May 

aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ {ǘŀƭƭ 
aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ Iƻǘ Chocolate and Treat ς From 8.00am 

Year 6 Applications for Year 7 Placements due today 

Book Club Order Due 
Monday 22nd May Alpha Show ς Snow Queen 

Thursday 18 to Tuesday 23rd May 
Book Fair 
ICAS Digital Technologies 

Wednesday 24th May 

EDUCATION WEEK OPEN DAY & NIGHT 

School Tours ς 9.30am, 11.30am and 7.00pm 

!ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ .ƛƎƎŜǎǘ aƻǊƴƛƴƎ ¢Ŝŀ {ǘŀŦŦǊƻƻƳ м0.40.am  

Monday 29th May Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday 30th May ICAS ς Science 

Monday 5th June Nicky Tillyer  Artist in Residence  Year 5/6 Session 

Thursday 8 June Second Hand Uniform Sale 

Monday 12th June vǳŜŜƴΩǎ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ tǳōƭƛŎ IƻƭƛŘŀȅ 

Wednesday 14th June ICAS Writing/Spelling 

Wednesday 28th June 
Semester 1 Student Reports 

SCHOOL BALL 

Friday 30th June Term 2 Ends - 2.30pm Dismissal 

Term 3 

Monday 17th July Term 3 Commences 

PUPIL FREE DAYS 2017 

Monday 29th May 

Monday 6th November 



  

AA UUSSTTRRAALLIIAAõõSS  BBIIGGGGEESSTT  MMOORRNN IINN GG  TTEEAA   

On Wednesday 24th May we are having our annual morning tea to raise money for the Cancer Council Of Victoria.  

This worthy cause raises money for research into new cancer treatments, education and prevention programs and 

support services for patients and families.  We all know someone or of someone who has been affected by cancer so 

come along and help raise extra funds for the Cancer Council. 

 When : Wednesday 24th  May 

 Where : Staffroom Room  

 Time : 10.40am                            GOLD COIN DONATION 

FFRROOMM  TTHHEE  OOFFFFIICCEE  
Family Holiday 

Parents/Guardian please ensure you inform the school in writing if your child will be away on holidays during the 
school term. Provide a note or email with the period and reason of absence at your earliest convenience. 

School Ball Lesson 

This term students will be taking taking part in the school ball dance lessons every week up until our school ball on 
Wednesday 28th June. Please note that the $35 payment is for the ball lessons.  Tickets to attend the school ball will 
be on sale closer to the event. 

BBOOOOKK  CCLLUUBB  

Book Club order forms are due back this Friday 12th May. No late orders can be accepted. 

SSCCHHOOOOLL  BBAALLLL  GGAARRMMEENNTT  SSAALLEESS  
Preparations are on the way for the School Ball and the inevitable ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ά²hat am I going to wear?έ 
will soon be asked.  For this reason, we are asking parents if they would like to sell any second hand ball 
dresses, suits or shoes they may have at home? 

Bring them along to the office on a hanger with an envelope stating your name, contact number and 
the amount you would like to sell the item for. Once sold this amount will be forwarded to you. 

This is an excellent opportunity to clear out your cupboard and grab a bargain. Please contact the office if you have 
any enquiries. 

UUNNIIFFOORRMM  SSHHOOPP  NNEEWWSS  

New Style Winter Tunic 

The ƴŜǿ ǎǘȅƭŜ ƎƛǊƭΩǎ ǿƛƴǘŜǊ ǘǳƴƛŎ has arrived at the school office.  Although the new design 
looks similar to the previous one the sizing and cut allows for more room and growth. If you 
would like to order one please come to the school office and see our samples. The cost will be 
$46. 

Beanie and Scarf Package Deal  $16 

With the winter weather upon us, we are offering our families a winter package deal. Purchase a scarf and a beanie 
together for $16 (usually $20).  Hurry stock limited. 

Second hand Uniform Sale 

Please note that the day for our monthly second hand uniform sale has changed to Thursdays. 

Our next second hand uniform sale will be on Thursday 8th June. 



Art Show Update by Joy Birrell (Art teacher) 
Attention all parents and friends, you are all warmly invited to the biannual Templestowe Heights Primary 
School Art Show which will be held on 15th and 16th of September 2017.  This year's theme is a "Splash of 
Colour" and already the students are preparing some fantastic pieces of colourful art.  So make sure you 
add this marquee event to your calendar.  It will be lots of fun for all ages. 

Friday night will be a parents only Grand Opening event with drinks and canapes starting at 7:30pm.  
The Grand Opening will include a first viewing of all silent auction pieces and a walkthrough of children's 
artwork.  On Saturday (11am-4pm) the school will be open to all family and friends.  There will be many 
exciting events to enjoy including art activities for the children, music performances, sensational food and 
drinks and a professional display of all students art work.  It is going to be a great time to showcase our 
studentsΩ fantastic art creations. 

 Already there is a great buzz in the school as Silent Auction pieces are being prepared.  Student's are 
rapidly learning new skills and the Art program has also booked a professional artist-in-residence (Nicky 
Tillyer) who will commence working with Grade 5 and 6 students in Term 2 and the rest of the school in 
Term 3. 

Each week we will provide you with a brief update from the Art Show Committee team and we look 
forward to your support and enthusiasm.  Later in the year we will be asking for volunteers to assist with 
preparation prior to and on the day.  Please get involved, we need your support! 

If you have any questions, please contact Joy Birrell (Art teacher) or Andrew Veal (Vice Principal). 

 
 

Motherôs day stall Friday 12th May.  

¶ Helpers needed - contact thpspaf@gmail.com. 

*Friday 5/5 9am-11am to pot plants. Meet in the staff room. 
*Friday 12/5 9am-11am to run the stall. 

 

Entertainment books. 

¶ On sale for $70 in both digital form using the link www.entbook.com.au/186857h or in book form at the 

office. $14 goes back to school. 
 

Entertainment book raffle. 

¶ Win an entertainment book! Tickets on sale at the office $1 each or 10 for $5. 
 

Motherôs day hot chocolate and treat Friday 12th May. 

¶ From 8am Friday 12/5 in the multi-purpose room. Come with your children to enjoy a well deserved 

morning treat. 
 

THPS Social Night Saturday 5th August - Disco Bingo. SAVE THE DATE! 

¶ This yearôs THPS social night out is Disco Bingo and will be held on Saturday August 5th at 7pm at 

the Ted Ajani Centre.  
 

Tickets are already on sale now via try bookings link here https://www.trybooking.com/PTXJ .  
 

Tickets not available through the office. The cost is $20 and you can either purchase individual 
tickets or book a full table of 10. 
You can reserve a table for your friends on a first come first serve basis. Please email 
thpspaf@gmail.com. 

Art Show Saturday 16th September. 

¶ Planning has commenced for the Art Show. Helpers needed. If you would like to be involved please 

contact thpspaf@gmail.com. There will be a meeting in the next few weeks. 

Parents & Friends Team. 

mailto:thpspaf@gmail.com
http://www.entbook.com.au/186857h
https://www.trybooking.com/PTXJ
mailto:thpspaf@gmail.com
mailto:thpspaf@gmail.com


 
 

Guide Dogs News: Happy-Go-Lucky-Honey 

Hi everyone, hello J 

Honey is doing well at home, at school and on her training walks. Today, I met with my own 

supervisor/teacher (yes, teachers have teachers in all walks of life). She put Honey through her paces, ñsit,ò 

ñ stay,ò  ñdown,ò ñwaitò and ñstand.ò Honey can do all of those position changes very well; sometimes it 

just  

depends on her mood; 6 months of age and already a teenager! We walked about the streets so Honey got an 

idea of the new place, then we went to the station to walk on the tactile guard (near the edge), looked over 

the edge, watched a train come and go (from a distance), went into a small supermarket and walked back to 

my caréall in one piece, ALL of us! Honey is now allowed to practise going up and down aisles in small 

supermarkets (not the meat aisle, too hard to ignore) and into all shops with a street front (i.e. not an 

enclosed Plaza), plus looking at trains from the station and investigating opening-closing-sliding-doors. We 

are to look out for mirrors so she can see herself and not get a frighté. and try open stairs. 

Honey and I have learned the hard way that certain plants and garden products are highly toxic to dogs. 

After eating gladioli bulbs and getting into the compost, Honey spent 24 hours in hospital and the past week 

recovering. Gladioli, Iris, Daffodil, Hyacinth, Jonquil and Tulip bulbs are poisonous to dogs, as is simple 

garden compost. https://www.vetary.com/dog/condition/gladiolus-poisoning 

http://pets.thenest.com/irises-daylilies-poisonous-cats-dogs-6683.html 

I am extremely glad to report that Honeyôs forays into a garden have not had everlasting effects J 

Honey is more calm in the classroom (and so are the students!). She chooses to lie by the heater after 

checking on everyone to make sure their learning is on track! Just like hers! All is good and my supervisor is 

very pleased J 

I was fortunate to be invited to Government House on International Guide dogs Day (April 26th). There, we 

listened to The Hon. Linda Dessau give a speech about the importance of communities working together. 

(G.D.V has named a pup after her, ñDessauò). Groups of people with common interests, desires and goals 

are examples of communities. There are communities everywhere! Some State Rooms were opened for us to 

look through.  

Thank you all for your support, again. I could not do this without your understanding, tolerance and personal 

visions for other people. Our arms, at T.H.P.S, reach far and wide. 

Kind regards 

Liz James 

 

 

 

 

 

                    

          Fast asleep.                               Karen Hayes, C.E.O., GDV.                The Hon. Linda Dessau 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                      Dining Room                               Honey all ready to walk 
                                                                          Hon   

, 

https://www.vetary.com/dog/condition/gladiolus-poisoning
http://pets.thenest.com/irises-daylilies-poisonous-cats-dogs-6683.html


 

 

HHHIIIGGGHHH   FFFLLLYYYEEERRRSSS   WWWEEEEEEKKK   333   TTTEEERRRMMM   222   
 

Grade Name wŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ !ǿŀǊŘΧΦ 

FD Isabel For trying hard to write uppercase and lowercase alphabet letters correctly. Your 
ƘŀƴŘǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ Ƙŀǎ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜŘ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ŦŜǿ ǿŜŜƪǎΣ LΩƳ ǾŜǊȅ ƛƳǇǊŜǎǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ 
persistence and determination. Well done Isabel! 

1/2B Jack Jack you are working hard!  You are thinking lots! You are stretching your brain!   
²Ŝ ƭƻǾŜ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ǇŜǊǎƛǎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ǊŜǎǳƭǘΗ  LǘΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ 
you being successful and proud of your work. A big congratulations on your continued 
improvement in reading! Keep it up! 

1/2C Lucy Lucy, you are receiving this high flyer today because of the persistence you have shown 
with your learning. You never give up and always give things a go. I am so proud of the 
progress you are making with your reading! A fantastic effort - Keep it up! 

1/2J Willow You have embraced our learning related to Questioning and you show this in the way you 
read with great concentration and record interesting questions to share with the class. 
We love your curiosity and big questions that make us think and search. Well done! 

1/2M Leah For demonstrating a conscientious approach to school work and for working co-
operatively and sensibly in class. Well done Leah. 

3/4G Georgia For working on her maths goal by generating challenging questions. Georgia asks for help 
when needed and then shows she can work collaboratively or independently. Well done 
Georgia. 

3/4J Axel For working hard in reading to begin to visualise what you read about. Making mind 
pictures helps to understand reading more deeply and makes it fun as well. Keep learning 
Axel J J 

Amanda For always doing your very best in all learning activities. You are a quiet achiever. We love 
to hear your ideas and see your smile. Keep it up, Amanda. J J 

3/4S Ashleigh For working so diligently that you stumbled upon your own strategy for 24 hour Time. I 
ǿŀǎ ǎƻ ƎƭŀŘ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ȅƻǳǊ ΨƭƛƎƘǘ ōǳƭōΩ ƳƻƳŜƴǘ ǎƻ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŎƻǳƭŘ 
benefit from it. What a great example of reflecting on your own learning. 

3/4T Chloe For displaying the school value of Responsibility. Chloe has acted very responsibly by 
often looking after distressed Foundation students in the yard, helping them to feel safe 
and happy. Well done Chloe, what fantastic acts of responsibility! 

Chanel For displaying the school value of Persistence. Chanel has shown great persistence with 
her times tables and as a result has shown great improvement. Well done Chanel, keep 
up the good work! 

Ellora For displaying the school value of Persistence. Ellora has shown great persistence and has 
worked very hard in class, especially on her times tables. Well done Ellora, keep up the 
good work! 

5/6N Daniel For showing responsibility and resilience at City Camp last week. Daniel participated in all 
activities and showed respect to all teachers and students. It was wonderful to see him 
having so much fun, particularly at games night when he had to pick up smarties using 
chopsticks! 



Scholastic Book Fair  

The date is r apidly approaching for our next Book Fair. A large variety of 
books and other items will be available for students and their families to buy. 
For every book sold our school receives Scholastic rewards which enable us 
to purchase more resources for our libr ary. This time around everybody who 
visits the Book Fair (whether you purchase a book or not) will be eligible to 
win a prize. You can win fantastic gift packs containing books and other 
prizes. Please come along and buy yourself something fun and interest ing to 
read and at the same time help our school to obtain new resources. We look 
forward to seeing you there.  

When: Thursday 18 th ð Tuesday 23 rd   May.  

Where: Level 3 Learning Space (next to the library)  

Time: 8:30 -9:00am  

          3:30 -4:00pm  

 

(*The libr ary will be closed before school during the Book Fair)  

 

 





 

Life Education Victoria 
2017 Parent Information Session 

 
 
 
 
Dear Parents 
 
As part of our drug and health education this term, we are offering you the opportunity to visit the 
Life Education van while itôs here at our school. 
 
Have you ever considered the following? 

What is my child learning in the Life Education van? 

Why do we have health and drug education? 

What health and drug education is important for primary school children? 

 

Want to know more? 

NOW IS YOUR CHANCE. 
 
The Parent Information Session will take place on: (Date/Time) 
 
 TUESDAY 18th JULY at 1.50 P.M. 
 
 
Please return the slip to the office if attending. 

 
 

# 

  
Life Education Victoria ï 2017 Parent Information Session Attendance Slip 

 
 

 

I / We will be attending the Life Education Parent Session. 

Names: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 



Community News 
 

Tennis Train lessons 
Tennis Train will be hosting Hotshots Tennis at Templestowe Heights Primary School this term. Lessons will 
commence on Monday 22nd May for 4 weeks in the school grounds.  Please note the lesson on Monday 29th May will 
take place on the 26th June due to the curriculum day.  

 

 

 

     
 

 
 
 

Department of Education and Early Childhood Development does not endorse the products or services of any private advertiser. 

No responsibility is accepted by the DEECD for the accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims made by them. 

This school is in line with the DEECD Policy is a Smoke Free Environment 


